
Paradise Town Council Meeting 

January 8, 2014 

7:00 p.m. 

 

 

Council Members Present Mayor Leland Howlett, Kyle Smith, Jay 

Rinderknecht, Spencer Winn, Bev Schiefer 

(recorder) 

 

Margaret and Dale are excused from this meeting. 

 

Townspeople Present            Carol Winn, Alyssa Petersen, Ryan Obray, James 

Osborne (scout), Jason Summers.    

 

Swearing in of newly elected officials:   

Mayor Leland Howlett, and council members Kyle Smith, and Spencer Winn were sworn 

in by Bev Schiefer (clerk/recorder).  

 

New Clerk Appointed: Alyssa Petersen was appointed the new clerk. Kyle Smith moves 

to accept Alyssa as the new Clerk, seconded by Jay, all in favor.  

 

Minutes  

No minutes were read at this time. 

 

Bills 

Kyle read the bills, Jay moves to accept bills as read, Spencer seconds it and all in favor.   

 

Open Bids on Truck: A bid of 901.00 was accepted on the truck and further 

arrangements will be made for the buyer to pick up. 

 

Fire Department:  Fire Department held elections and there will be no change in 

officers. Kyle makes motion to approve no change in officers, Jay seconds, all in favor.  

 

Council Reports 

 Roads – There was some discussion on the possibility of getting the county to 

sand our icy roads. Will look into costs and getting the county here in a timely 

manner.  

 Water – Nothing to discuss at this time.  

 Community –Margaret is excused from this meeting.  

 Grants/Fire/Budget – Nothing to discuss at this time.  

 

Unfinished Business 

Jason Summers presented the idea of putting together a ‘Parks and Recreation’ 

committee, that would be made up of community members and assist in the new 

development, facility scheduling, maintenance, as well as other things having to do with 



the new park. There will be a meeting on Feb 4, 2014 at 8 p.m. at the Town hall to 

discuss this committee and receive feedback.  

 

New Business 

James Osborne Eagle Project: James presented a plan and a cost estimate to build a 

shed/pump house for his eagle project. There was an extensive discussion on the costs of 

materials, labor, size, and look of the shed. The council finally agreed on a plan and the 

project should start within the next week.  

 

Jay made a motion to adjourn, Kyle seconds that, all in favor. Meeting adjourns 9:18 p.m. 

 

 

_____________________________                         ____________________________ 

Leland Howlett, Mayor                                               Bev Schiefer, Recorder 


